Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club

Thursday 13th March 2014

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall

President - Henry Nelson
· Opened the meeting, welcomed new members: Lucille Frank & Rosemary Wynands and visitors Ray Elliott of Wentworth Falls Rural Fire Brigade also Cathy McNamara, Carmel Pujic, Louise O’Brien, Mary Lazarov, Elizabeth Budge,
· The RED BOOK passed to members for Q&A segment.
· Bill Avery forms answers into suitable form to be transferred onto the website
· N/L and Minutes of previous GM also shown on website.
-  Informed members of 25th Anniversary Celebration, June GM, simple format explained and Jennifer Stackhouse as speaker.

-  Request for volunteers for plant stall- Bill Avery occasional roster, and Judy Barham (after July)

-  AGM to be held May, with changes to Constitution to be ratified by membership. HN drew members’ attention to 3 hard copies and the website for members to site the changes.
-  Requested members check 2015 badge for changes to local businesses offering discounts. HN explained Home Hardware policy of accumulating points and WFGC members and seniors who enjoy the same discounts.  
Secretary - Janice Light

Thanked Gai Horrocks for sterling job during JL’s absence

· Advised last call for 2015 GCA calendar photos by 21st March.  See JL for info.
· Southern Highlands Open Gardens 26 & 27 April
· Read a card from Sylvia Smith (Garden Tips) thanking WFGC for presentation
· Drew members' attention to Notice Board for further information.
Financial Report - Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st February – 28th February 2014

Total Funds: $1584.40 Total Income: $1004.60 Expenditure: $796.88
Available Funds: $1792.12
Welfare - Henry Nelson
· John Waldron is still unwell
· Julia McGill not well enough to attend meetings
· Anne Tout’s mother passed away (Cards to all three to be sent by Jane McKanna)  
Publicity - Narelle Nolan
· Notice in Gazette, not displayed in March edition.
· Thanked Carol Conway for article on Seeds for March N/L.
· Thanked Janine Shoemark for background on guest speaker, Klaus Eckardt.
· April N/L feature will be fruit trees.
· Welcomed input from members, and articles for N/L
Library - Carol Conway

· Purchased Monty Don French garden DVD. 
· Announced Annual $500 from Treasury for purchases 

· Gave a run-down on book donations, impending purchases and reference books
Tours and Functions - Sharon Phillips

· Garden ramble, April 11. Maurice Cooper OAM,
· Plant Collectors' Fair, April 12, numbers down, may cancel if insufficient numbers
· Autumn garden ramble, May 8
· The Australian Plantbank, May 9
· Berry September 12-13, require $50 deposit
· Call for suggestions
Garden Tips – Corrie Kennedy
Gave run-down of 2 gardens she has cultivated in Blue Mountains, and the differences in each. Enjoys Azaleas, Camellias, variegated Pittosperums, Her favourite tools are spade and rake.  Suggested now time to cut back Hebes & Agapanthus; keep flowering weeds contained; Belladonnas and Geebung are flowering; Ginger Lilies give beautiful odour, cut back unsightly stalks; turn the soil over with 3 pronged fork; dig the autumn leaves in; fertilise everything; plant now especially bulbs.  
Speaker Co-ordinator - Janine Shoemark (no comment)
Q&A – Marjorie Gunasekara- Moderator (standing in for Anne Tout)
· Nectarine crop fruit splitting could be brown rot so spray when bud forms and spray with copper sulphate.

· Ground cover Camellias grow in pots under trees, they take some time to establish.  Variety “Margie Miller” very successful.
· Organic Life OK for Roses, remove very long shoots back to bud, Sudden Impact good during flowering.

· Solution to Wallabies and Possums eating the Roses- use black pepper
Morning Tea
Guest Speaker – Introduced by Henry Nelson

Klaus Eckardt- Roses often used for culinary and medicinal purposes in ancient Egyptian & Roman times.  The French & English traded in Roses. The Green Rose was developed in China.  Roses love clay soil, and the coastal region of Asian countries well known for thorny Roses because of the harsh climate. Roses are the “party animals” of the plant world. 2 types are Floribunda and Hybrid Tea. Long stemmed Roses should be cut back hard. Those with many flowers should be cut back sparingly. Centre of plant should be free to allow sun and light to get to the middle of plant.  Banksia Roses should be cut back in winter.  Buds and flowers use the energy from food, the leaves are expendable and show first signs of stress during temperature changes, often get mildew that turns to black spot. Nothing can be done about black spot it can only be controlled by reducing stress. Stress occurs after prolific flowering. Klaus recommends ordinary fertilizer (cow manure/slow release osmocote) early spring then Sudden Impact for Roses late spring/summer.  This was an informative and enjoyable talk with many questions and wonderful plants for sale.
Meeting closed 12 noon
